CLASS: 10	Register Number
REVISION EXAMINATION	JANUARY - 2023
Time Allowed : 3.90 Hours) ENGLISH PART - I SECTIO	Max. Marks: 100
and the American all the augustion	
(ii) Choose the most appropriate answers from t and the corresponding answer.	14X1=14
Choose the appropriate synonyms for the under	lined words,
1 Lie father and mothers had come around calling to fill	n snriny.
a) soft voice b) dire steadily c) High pitch sor	und a) Low pitch sound
The spoilt child of <u>affluent</u> parents.     a) Poor b) deprived c) old	d) Wealthy
"No one visite me", he said in an unperturbed mann	
a) Undisturbed b) disturbed c) worried	d) troubled
Choose the appropriate antonyms for the under	lined words.
4. The cops were reluctant to leave without getting their	
a) opposed b) unwilling c) eager	d) Arerse
5. The project was undertaken in consonance with the I	National policy to empower women to attain mon
full potential.  a) agreement b) harmony c) constant	d) disagreement
it is the diease from sumatra. It is deadly and contag	
a) non-contagiousb) infection c) communicable	
. Choose the correct plural form of 'radius' from the fo	
a) radi b) radiuses c) radii	d) radie
Attach a suitable prefix to the root word "natural".	
a) sub- b) super- c) in-	d) mal-
The common expansion of 'TNPSC' is	
a) Tamilnadu people's social care	b) Tamilnadu police security corporation
c) Tamilnadu public service commission	d) Tamilnadu police security commander
. Choose the correct meaning of the idiom in the	following sentence.
Richard short his bolt in the NEET examination.	h) and a first effort to achieve an aire
a) made a final effort to achieve an aim	b) made a first effort to achieve an aim
c) made an effort to achieve an aim	d (areas) to form a compound word
Choose the suitable option to pair with the wor	d green to form a compound word.
a) dress b) house c) glass	d) pen
Fill in the blank with the most appropriate prep	osition pharase from the given options.
Failure is often the negligence.	
a) effect of b) consequence of	c) reason of
Complete the following sentence using the mo	st appropriate tense form of the verb given
below.	
slow and steady (win) the race.	
a) win b) will will c) won	d) wins
Choose the most appropriate linker from the g	iven four alternatives.
you work hard, you cannot secure good mark	s.
a) when b) But c) unless	d) whenever
PART II Secti	
	A Resi
Answer any THREE of the following questions is	II a one of two sellenge.
low did the parents support and encourage the you	ing seagurs brother and states
Mention the special features of INSV Tarini.	
What was the condition of the attic?	
Vhat was Frank sorry for?	CP/10/Eng

Section - II	3×2=6
Read the following sets of poetic lines and answer any THREE of the following.  19. "Their hands are ours, and in their lines we read"	
A labour not different from our own	
a) Who does 'their' refer to? b) What does the poet mean by 'lines we read'?	
20 "Attact by starvation and famine made bold	
All dripping with wet, and all trembling with cord	
a) What made the Cricket bold?	
b) Why did the cricket drip and tramble?	
21. "The summer of life she's ready to see in spring She says, spring will come again, my dear"	
a) What does the word summer mean here?	
h) What does she mean by "Spring will come again ?	
22 "Nothing goes right with the folks you meet	
Down on that gloomy complaining street 7	
a) What is the opinion about the folks you meet down the street? b) What does the world "gloomy "mean here?  !!!	
Section - III	
Answer any THREE of the following.	3x2=6
22 Rewrite the following sentence to the other voice. Will you neip mer	
24 Powrite using indirect speech. He said. I am glad trey are strong.	
Dunctuate the following sentence: I said no I'm not done be said	
6. Transform the following sentence into a compound sentence.	
Redha was ill. She wa not hospitalized.	
7. Rearrange the words in the correct order to make meaningful sentences.	
a) why / nagen / uncle / asked / these / were / we. b) guess / technology / your / easier / life / I / makes.	
Section - IV	
the fallendar question	1x2=2
You are pear the school your friend wants to visit the Exhibition, Guide Till to rest	h his destination.
EXHIBITION	
CIRCUS	
NAME OF TAXABLE PARTY.	
NEW STREET	
1 You & your friend are here PART III Section 1	
	2x5=10
Answer any two of the following in a paragraph.	
Describe the funny incidents that caused the contrater	
Ohio a brief character sketch of saksanka surryan	
experience a book to the disposition - Judity	
Clue an account to the last day or wi, harrier in soliton.	
Section "	2x5=10
Answer any two of the following:	
Describe the journey of life as depicted in the poem by heary	
NAME OF THE PARTY	
mand the following stanzs and answer the questions given below.	
Though our smoke may hide the heavens from your eyes,	
It will vanish and the stars will shine again,	
Because, for all our power and weight and siye	
We are nothing more than children of your brain.	
D. Disk not the shaming words from the above lines	
i) Pick out the rhyming words from the above lines.	
ii) Write the rhyme scheme for the given stanza.	
iii) identify the figure of speech employed in the first line.	
iv) Pick out the alliterating words in the second line .	CP/10/Eng/
Variable to the force of annual comployed in the fact line?	Childing.
w) What is the figure of speech employed in the last line?	

36. Paraphrase the following stanza

There's a family nobody like to meet; They live, it is said, on complaining street in the city of Never - Are - satisfied, The river of Discontent baside.

Section II

Answer any one of the following.

- 37. Rearrange the following sentences in cohernt order.
  - i) Mulan went into her room and out her long hair.
  - ii) In the army, mulan proved to be a brave soldier.
  - iii) Mulan, a teenage girl who leved in a faraway village of china heard the news.
  - iv) The Emperor said that one man from each chinese family must joint the army.
  - v) She climbed on a horse and joined the army.
- 38. Read the following Passage and answer the questions that follow.

Ariel returned with king Antonio and Gonyalo. Gonyalo was the same who had so Rindly provided prospero formerly with books and provision, when his wicked brother left him, as he thought, to perish in an open boat in the sea. The good old Gongalo was first in formed of his presence by prospero, calling him the preserver of his life.

Questions

a) Who was Gonyalo?

b) What did he provide with

- c) How did prospero call Gonyalo? d) What did his brothers think would have happened to prospero?
- e) Whom did prospero reveal him to?

Section IV

Answer any four of the following.

4x5=20

39. Prepare an advertisement using the hints given below.

Mobile world - smart phones - Accesseries - Recharges - Free scratch card on every purchase of mobile - Flower Bayaar - Ulundrupet.

Prepare an attractive advertisement using the hints above.

- 40. Write a letter to the officer of the PWD department to take immediate action of maintaining cleanliness in the children's park in your locality.
- 41. You are the coordinator of the scinece forum of your school. An event had been organized on account of National Science Day for the members of the forum. Now, write a report on the observation of "National Seigene Day" at your school.
- 42. Look at the following picture and express your views on it in a paragraph of five sentences.



43. Make notes or write a summary of the following the passage

Knowledge is like a deep, well, fed by perennial springs, and your mind is the little bucket that youdrop into it. You will get as much as you assimilate. The brain, which is the physical organ of themind, is one of the two precious products of acors of evolution. The others is the imponderable social instinct. This wonderful brains whose every convolution represents millions of years of Time, really distinguishes from the animals. Many animals have keener sense than man but no animal has a more evolved brain or a higher intelligence. If you do not develop and use this brain to the utmost of your power, you are more akin to the beasts than to Homosapiens

## www.Padasalai.Net - No.1 Educational Website in Tamilnadu

- 44. Identify and correct the errors in the following sentences.

c) She love her father

- d) I am waiting for you since morning
- e) As preetha was sick so, she did not come to school

Section V

45. Quote from memory "Rememeber, no .....

..... and water"

1x5=5

Part IV

46. Write a paragraph of about 150 words by developing the following hints.

a) Dr. Ashok T.Kishnan - Zigzag somu's pet - Children happy - bird can talk - sing zigzag unmoved sulking - snoring - neighbours complaining - seventh day somu's e-mail - zigzag in the clinic - showing

- b) Peter little hero the walls strong meet his friend tickling of water tiny stream danger cause flood - no help - struggled - hold night - found passerby - alarm raised - people - mended - brave
- a) Read the following paragraph and answer the questions given below:

Compared to a motor bike or a car, the bicycle is a slow moving vehicle but its popularity has been on the increase in recent years. There are many reasons for this. First the bicycle is the cheapest mode of transport which does not require petrol or dieasel as a car or motor bike does. In these days of fuel shortage this is a decided advantage. It is small, light weighted, convenient and draws its power from the rider. These are no parking problems. It takes one to the destination with more certainty than cars or large motor bikes which are often help us in traffic jams.

If causes no noise, no smoke and it is eco - friendly as it produces no pollution. Finally riding a bicycle is a good exercise which reduces the blood sugar and tones up one's heart and muscles. As a result it makes one keep away from the doctor forever.

## Questions:

- (a) What is the most important reason for the popularity of the bicycle?
- (b) How is bicycle convenient to reach one's destination of travel?
- (c) How does cycling keep us fit?
- (d) Give one more reason for the popularity of the bicycle?

b) Read the following poem and answer the questions given below:

Where the mind is without fear and the head is held high.

Where the knowledge is free

When the world has not been broken - up into fragments

By narrow domestic walls

Where the words come out from the depth of truth

Where tireless striving stretches its arms towards perfection.

Where the clear stream of reason has not lost its way

Into the dreary desert sand of dead habirt

Where the mind is led forward by thee

Into ever - windening thought and action

Into that heaver of freedom, my fathers, let my country awake.

## Questions.

- 1. What does Tagore pray for? 2. How should every word come from?
- 3. What has lost its way?
  4. Where is the mind led forward?

CP/10/Eng/4